Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
January 25, 2017
ATTENDANTS
Board Members Present
Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association
Malcolm Myer, NAACP

Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
Marketa Garner-Walters, DCFS

Ivy Starns, Louisiana Department of Education

Dr. Julie Larrieu, Louisiana Psychological Association
James Bueche, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Mark Foster, Religious Community
Board Members Absent

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Dr. Julie Larrieu, Louisiana Psychological Association
Guests

Alexis Johnson, Student Intern
Staff   
Dr. Dana Hunter, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Welcome and Introductions 
Kären Hallstrom called the meeting to order and welcomed Board Members.  Introductions were made.
Agenda and Minutes

Mark Foster made a motion to approve the January 25, 2017 Agenda as presented.  Rhenda H. Hodnett seconded the motion. All approved.  Motion carried.

 Rhenda Hodnett made a motion to approve the September 23, 2016 minutes.  Marketa Garner-Walters seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Financial Report

FY 17:
Expenditure and Revenue Reports:  A copy of the Expenditure Report was distributed for the first quarter was distributed.  
The Executive Director stated that she attended several meetings with DCFS Fiscal and Budget personnel after questions were raised regarding the reduction of statutory funds and the CTF’s spending authority.  Etta Harris reported that although the budget authority had been reduced, those funds had not been spent but had been rolled over.  As of October 11, 2016 the Trust Fund had approximately $473,635 in a holding account.  The Executive Director stated that the Trust Funds spending authority has been increased by $300,000.  Discussion followed.
Kären Hallstrom requested clarification regarding the administrative cap for the Children’s Trust Fund operating budget.  Is the administrative cap based on the total amount of the budget or is based upon the amount of funds that the Trust Fund has budget authority over?  The Executive Director stated that the administrative cap is 10% of the stat ded funds and 20% of the federal funds budgeted.  The Executive Director explained that the roll-over funds are stat ded dollars and therefore are included.  The Executive Director also stated that as of this time approximately only 20% of the funds budgeted to CTF are used for administrative expenses.  Discussion followed.

Duplicate Birth Certificate Collections:  Information regarding Birth Certificate collections was distributed to Board Members.  
Committee Reports

Executive Committee Report:  
Update on Vacant Board Seats:    
The Executive Director stated that she has been in touch with Ellen Palmintier, Boards and Commissions, regarding new appointments.  Ms. Palmintier stated that since some of these seats have been vacant for years the Board could consider legislation to do away with those seats.  Dr. James Bueche has been appointed to represent the Department of Corrections.  
Kären Hallstrom requested information regarding legislation of the Children’s Trust Fund Board.  Does the legislation state “shall include representatives…”.  If the legislation does not say “shall include…” new legislation would not be necessary to change the makeup of the Board.  Marketa Garner-Walters stated that the Board needs to have a conversation regarding the leadership of the Board and term limits.  A review of the legislation regarding Board Membership shall be conducted and the information presented to the Board.  
Kären Hallstrom suggested that a set of by-laws should be created that would include Board Membership, electing a chair, hiring of a new Executive Director, etc.  
In regards to Board Appointments Marketa Garner-Walters suggested that if the language in the legislation be changed that it should be changed at this time.  The Executive Director informed the Board that Ms. Palmintier with Boards and Commissions has sent out letters to the organizations with vacant seats requesting three (3) nominations for each vacant seat but she has received no response. James Bueche suggested that CTF send letters out to the various groups asking if they would like to continue to have representation on the CTF Board and if they do not respond in a timely manner that would mean that they are no longer interested in having a seat at the Board.  Discussion followed.
Marketa Garner-Walters stated that since it is once again time for grant applications/grant review that the Board that the Board consider funding more cutting edge grants with larger amounts.  This would give organizations more of a chance to purchase and provide more research based practices.  

Rhenda Hodnett suggested that the Board look more at the data regarding child abuse and neglect and focus on topical areas to help fund the need. It was suggested that the Trust Fund fund more programs where you can get the data to see if the programs are actually making a difference.  Ms. Hodnett also suggested having a more comprehensive approach to funding.  

The Executive Director informed the Board that the legislation states that “the Board determines the eligibility of programs that receive funding and the Board administers the funds”.  The CTF Board determines the model, the type and how the funds are distributed.  The Director stated that once a full Board is put in place a committee should be formed to make decisions on funding.  Changes to the funding process that were discussed include:  (1) Have grantees show that they are using evidence based programs; and (2) If the program is using an evidence based program make sure that the organization is remaining true to the model. Discussion followed.

Merit Increases:


Performance Evaluations:  Performance Evaluations for the Executive Director and the Administrative Assistant were distributed to the Board.  The Executive Director informed the Board that the Administrative Assistant received an exceptional rating.  The Executive Director stated that Rhenda Hodnett had completed her Performance Evaluation and the Director received a successful due to the fact that there had not been a chance to discuss and set goals.  The Boards expectations were added to the Executive Director’s performance evaluation.  Marketa Garner-Walters stated that there the Governor was not allowing merit increases this year.  Malcolm Myer, Board Chair, stated that CTF employees’ salaries could be adjusted with Board approval.  Due to additional duties that have been added to the Administrative Assistant’s workload as well as an exceptional evaluation rating the Board approved a 10% increase in pay if permissible.  Marketa Garner-Walters and Malcolm Myer will look into what the options are to increase the Administrative Assistants salary.  

Old Business
Recruitment of Grant Reviewers:  The Executive Director reported on recruitment of Grant Reviewers.  As of this time the Trust Fund has approximately 40 reviewers and an additional 35 of the Executive Director’s students.  All reviewers  will be trained by the Executive Director in the review process.  Malcolm Myer stated that Board policy states that all Board members participate in the review process so that they can gain a better understanding of the process.  Discussion followed.

New Business
CTF Executive Director’s Report:  The Executive Director reported that she has been traveling the state doing monitoring visits with CTF grantees.  
LCTF Evaluation Design:  The Executive Director stated that the Evaluation and Technical Assistance Coordinator/Event Planner positions have been filled.  Through these providers CTF will be able to create a data reporting system that can get CTF the numbers and outcomes that are needed for the CTF CBCAP grant and evaluation report.  The research contractors will meet with FRIENDS staff to make sure that what’s needed is included in the evaluation system that is being designed.  The TA coordinator will work with CTF grantees to get the data from the grantees and form reports.  Better reporting will lead to better grants.  Discussion followed.
Contracts Update:  As of this date all current contracts have been approved and providers are submitting cost reports in a timely manner.
The Executive Director informed the Board that she was informed that Sherry Guarisco with the Louisiana Partnership for Children and Families had spoken with the Governor to move the Children’s Trust Fund to the Department of Health (LDH).  This was presented to the Governor without the Board or staff of the Children’s Trust Fund’s knowledge.  Marketa stated that the bill to move the Trust Fund is dead.  
NEXT MEETING:  May 5, 2017
Location:  Iberville Building

627 North Fourth Street, Room 1-129
